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Progress Update for Gwent PSB (14.12.23)
One Newport Partnership (Local Delivery Group)

Development of Local Action Plan
The One Newport Partnership (Local Delivery Group) is developing its Local Action Plan that will support the delivery of the Gwent PSBs Well-being Plan.
A consultation draft of the local action plan was signed off by One Newport at its meeting in July ready for public engagement.  This was developed in cooperation with partners using the Gwent Well-being Assessment and delivering two workshops for local stakeholders.
A public consultation was undertaken for a period of 9 weeks during September and October to seek the views of residents as well as other stakeholders, engaging with a total of 1,522 people and receiving detailed feedback from 38 people.  Taking account of the feedback received, a few small changes/amendments were made to the draft local action plan.
The Local Action Plan has been developed around the following three Themes: Economy & Culture; Communities; and Environment.  To further support this work the identified actions within the plan were mapped against the Gwent Well-being Plan Objectives / Steps; the four Gwent PSB areas of focus; and across the three Local Action Plan Themes.
One Newport are also currently in the process of agreeing a new structure to support the delivery of the Local Action Plan, with it proposed that Theme Boards will be developed for each of the three programmes of work aligned to the plan.  Further sub-groups will be developed to support this work as required e.g. the former Right Skills Board becoming a sub-group of the Economy & Culture Theme Board.  In addition, rather than set up specific sub-groups the three Theme Boards will incorporate an ’Intelligence’ and ‘Communication and Engagement’ strand to ensure their needs are met in delivering their work programme.
Once signed off at the One Newport meeting in December, the next phase will be to identify and establish the Theme Boards, supporting delivery plans and put in place a performance framework.
Development of a 5-Year Summary of the Well-being Plan 2018-23
To highlight some of the work that was carried out over the span of our former local Well-being Plan in Newport, a 5-year summary has been developed.  This summary was received and agreed by One Newport at its meeting in September and was positively received at the October meeting of Newport City Council’s Performance Scrutiny Committee – Partnerships.
The 5-year summary will be published shortly to the public and wider partnership once translated versions have been finalised.
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